5367

The London Gazette

Published by uthority

Registered as a Newspaper at the Post Office

MONDAY, 10TH APRIL 1995

H

State Intelligence

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORT

NOTICE BY THE SECRETARY OF STATE FOR
TRANSPORT HARBOURS ACT 1964

The Proposed Weymouth and Por‘til::ld (Marina) Harbour Revision
Or

Notice is hereby given that a Public Inquiry in connection with the
proposed Weymouth and Portland (Marina) Harbour Revision
Order will be held by W. J. Bingham (a person appointed by the
Secretary of State for that purpose) at the Committee Room
Number 2, Municipal Offices, Weymouth and Portland Borough
Council, North Quay, Weymouth, Dorset DT1 8TA, commencing
on Tuesday, 23rd May 1995, at 10 a.m. when representations from

persons who have objected to the draft Order, and from any other
persons who wish to appear, will be heard.

The object of the proposed Order is to permit the Harbour
Authority to grant a lease or leases of part of the Inner Harbour
defined on the plan accompanying the draft Order for the
development of a marina.

The applicants have proposed a slight reduction to the area to
which the Order would relate. They have prepared a revised plan.

Copies of the draft Order, the plan which accompanied the
application and the revised plan may be seen at all reasonable hours
at the Department of Transport, Room 309, Hampton House, 20
Albert Embankment, London SEl 7TJ, and at the offices of the
Chief Executive, Weymouth and Portland Borough Council,
Municipal Offices, North Quay, Weymouth, Dorset DT4 8TA.

P. R. Smith, An Assistant Secretary Department of Transport
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